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I am writing about the submission made by the Australian Conservation Foundation (ACF} dated 14
September, 2005 to the above inquiry.

On page 5 of the submission, the ACF states:

'The negotiation of contracts by companies that constrain the ability of governments to take
responsible environmental action. One example is Transurban's negotiation of an indemnity that
effectively prevents Victoria from constructing a rail line from Melbourne to the Melbourne
Airport, which would compete with Transurban's more polluting road connection."
ACF Submission 14/9/05, page 5

The above statement about Transurban is incorrect. There is no such indemnity.

Under the Citylink Concession Deed available at www.vicroads.vic.aov.au. the State Government is not
prevented from making changes to the transport network. However, a regime for redress by Transurban
applies if certain changes are made.

This regime specifically excludes redress by Transurban"... for any development of a new public
transport rail link between the central city and Tuilamarine Airport as part of the metropolitan heavy rail
network" (Exhibit J to the CityLink Concession Deed).

Transurban requests that the inquiry disregard this claim. We have also made request to the ACF to
amend its submission and resubmit it.

Should you have questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me on 03 9612 6999.

Yours sincerely

Mike Roberts
Genera! Manager Corporate Relations and Strategic Marketing

cc Mr Charles Berger, Australian Conservation Foundation
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